Three Selectmen and secretary present.

At 7PM Selectmen met with Robert Bouchard, John Leavitt from MM and the engineer Leon Geil and Bonnie Meany. They were in to discuss the application to the State for the transfer station and to go over the landfill plans.

John Petz was in at 8PM to request the use of the Town Hall two days/week for a group of boys to practice baseball. He plans to use the Town Hall for three to four weeks. Selectmen requested that he brings in a certificate of liability insurance.

Conservation Commission, Betsy Dodge, Martha Brook, Michelle Drewy. and David Woodbury were in to inform the Selectmen where the committee stood with Herbert Scott's property on Mont Vernon Road. The State is reviewing the case whether Herbert Scott will or will not have to remove the fill and his fine. The Conservation Commission would like the Selectmen to inform the committee if Herbert Scott has and intension of building a new home on this location.

The Selectmen from 9:30 to 11:30 sign check, review letters and discuss new procedures of the office.

Meeting adjourned at 11:30PM

Linda Sizemore